
Executive Order 13690 Evaluation for East Haven Rifle Range 

Maintenance Building 

Municipality where proposed project would be located: East Haven 

Addresses of Possible Project Locations:  591 North High Street, East Haven, CT 

Project Description: Pursuant to Federal Executive Order (EO) 13690 - Establishing a 

Federal Flood Risk Management Standard and a Process for Further Soliciting and 

Considering Stakeholder Input, the Connecticut Military Department is soliciting public and 

stakeholder input for the construction of a new Range Maintenance Building at the existing 

East Haven Rifle Range facility, owned and operated by the Connecticut Military 

Department. The new Range Maintenance Building will replace the old maintenance 

building, which is inadequate for the current facility mission. Both the existing and the 

proposed new maintenance buildings are within the Federal Emergency Management 

Agency (FEMA) 100-year floodplain boundary of the Farm River.  

According to the FEMA FIRM map, the entire proposed maintenance building is located 

within the 100-base floodplain boundary. However, based on actual topographic field survey 

with the 100-year base flood elevation plotted, the entire building is above the 100-year 

flood elevation. A Letter of Map Amendment (LOMA) has not been filed with FEMA for this 

discrepancy. The proposed activity is well outside the Farm River floodway boundary. As a 

result of this analysis, it is anticipated that the construction of the proposed Range 

Maintenance Building will have no impact on the 100-year floodplain and meets the directive 

and policy of EO 13690.  

Project Maps:   Click here to view the project location. 

   Click here to view FEMA floodplain 

   Click here to view the proposed site layout.  

Additional information about the project can be viewed in person at:  

      Connecticut Military Department 

       Construction and Facilities Management Office 

       Environmental Division 

       360 Broad Street, Room 224 

       Hartford, CT 06105 

Written comments about this project should be sent to: 

Name: Mr. Robert Dollak, Environmental Program Manager 

Agency: Connecticut Military Department 

 Construction and Facilities Management Office 



Address: 360 Broad Street, Room 224 

 Hartford, CT 06105  

Phone: (860) 524-4945 

Fax: (860) 524-4937 

E-Mail: robert.f.dollak.nfg@mail.mil 

 


